
WJCB Vice-President vacancy N America Region 

The resignation of Kathryn Roxburgh, mid-term, created a vacancy in the 

Officer team. 

Discussion with, and between, the two Bureau Member Associations in the 

region led to their nomination of Mr Chris Sorenson, former AJCA President, as 

a replacement VP.  

The Bureau Officers support the proposal and seek confirmation from Council 

that Mr Sorenson may act in the full capacity of a VP until the next Bureau 

International Conference. 

The impact of COVID-19 has already led to the postponement of the Bureau 

International Conference Australia from 2021 to 2022. 

Roger Trewhella, NSch. 

WJCB Secretary. 


